

29 May 2009

Inquiry into Regulation of Director and Executive Remuneration Productivity Commission Locked Bag 2, Collins St. East, MELBOURNE, VIC 8003 AUSTRALIA

Email: exec remuneration@pc.gov.au

H M Ridout Chief Executive

51 Walker Street North Sydney NSW 2060 PO Box 289 North Sydney NSW 2059 Australia

ABN 76 369 958 788

Tele: +612 9466 5566 Fax: +612 9466 5599 www.aigroup.asn.au

Dear Sir/Madam

Ai Group regards the inquiry into executive remuneration as highly important.

While we will wait until we have seen the Draft Report before making further comments we propose that the Inquiry should have regard to the following principles:

- The importance of allowing markets, including markets for executives and directors to operate flexibly;
- The need to ensure that domestic regulation does not impede Australianbased companies from competing internationally for internationally-mobile staff; and
- The importance of transparent, accountable and workable internal oversight of business decision-making - including in relation to remuneration.

Further from our knowledge of Australian business, we can state with confidence that, overwhelmingly, Australian companies have a strong record of effective and accountable remuneration practices.

Yours sincerely

Heather Ridout Chief Executive